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May you achieve your ideal weight and     
maintain it, 

And enjoy the love of an ideal mate, 
And retain it. 

 

May you see a good play, 
Hear a great piece of music 
And see no flashing police 

Lights behind you. 
 

May you have bread to eat, 
A roof over your head 
And clothing to wear, 

And may your provide them 
For the hungry, 

The ragged, and the homeless. 
 

May strangers greet you 
With smiles, 

And little children 
With wet kisses 

May you have enough wealth 
To be able to give to charities 

And enough left over 
To provide you with 

Necessities. 
 

May you have a neighbor 
Whose dog doesn’t bark 

At night 
And doesn’t have a teenager 

Racing a motorcycle. 

 
May the water you drink 

Be pure 
And the majority of 

Your thoughts be the same. 
May your stocks rise and your interest 

payments fall. 
May you discover a 

Hidden talent, 
And your pill box gather dust 

  On the shelf. 

May you learn to program 
Your VCR 

And have no problems with 
The I.R.S. 

And may neither you nor 
Your computer 

Be infected by a virus. 
 

May you attend the synagogue 
A little more often this year, 

Learn a little more Torah 
And read a book or two of 

Jewish interest. 
 

May you bypass the 
Latest things 

And hold on to the 
Lasting things. 
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P.O. Box 878 
4645 Industrial Street #2C 

Simi Valley, CA 93062-0878 

Phone: 805-581-3723 
Fax: 805-581-3160 

Dear Friends, 
 
The following New Years wishes were penned by several of my rabbinic colleagues. In the New 
Year which begins soon, these are my wishes for you: 

 
May you never miss a 

Glorious sunset 
Nor fail to walk in the rain. 

 

May you make a living, 
But never neglect making a life. 

 

May peace reign over Israel, 
And the world become safe 

To live in. 
And if Elijah brings the 

Messiah into your home 
Next Pesach, 

May you recognize and welcome 
him … or her. 

And if the Messiah doesn’t come, 
May you try to make this 

A better world, 
And maybe the Messiah will 

Come next year. 
 

And in the meantime, may God 
Be with you, 

     …And may you know it. 

L’Shanna Tovah! Bring your family and friends to CBE to share in and support our activities. 
 

����������	
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President’s Message by Earl Rosado 

Fellow Congregants, 
 

Summer is almost over and the High Holy Days are right 
around the corner. I’m looking forward to seeing you at   
Mt. Sinai for services. It is such an important time of year 
for us and I hope everyone is making their plans to be with 
us. Membership packets have been sent out. If you haven’t 
done so already, please fill them out and return them to the 
temple office as soon as possible so we can get High Holy 
Day  tickets mailed out to you in a timely manner. If you 
have any questions pertaining to the forms don’t hesitate to     
contact me or Ruth Ann Rossman, our VP of Membership. 
Our phone numbers and email addresses are on the       
membership forms. 
 

I’d like to remind everyone that our board meets on the 4th 
Thursday of each month and the meetings are open to all 
dues-paying members. If you would like to see what the 
meetings are all about, if you are considering running for a 
position in the future, or would just like to know more about 
what is going on first hand, please join us at 7:15 at the  
temple. We’d love to have your input. 
 

The Temple board has been working hard to get the year off 
to a good start, beginning with our membership drive and 
continuing with the High Holy Days. We have decided that 
all grades of our religious school will meet at the North 
Campus on Kadota. This will be the start of putting both our 
preschool and religious school in the same location so that 
when, G-d willing, we get the Bonita property, all the kinks 
will be worked out with both schools using the same facility. 
 

We remain in escrow with Community Dynamics for their 
purchase of the Corto property which allows us to be in   
escrow for our purchase of the Bonita property. The last    
18 months have been very difficult for you, as CBE        
congregants, in the ever changing world of real estate, and 
with us being in and out of contracts with our property 
deals. If it were not for the dedication and desire of the JLC 
and CBE board members in trying to secure a home for us, 
the position we are in now would have been lost a long time 
ago. For that, I’d like to thank all the members of these 
boards for their hard work and dedication to our temple. I’m 
looking forward to a productive year. 
 

Please remember these important dates: 
Sept. 7 First day of Religious School 
Sept. 8 First day of Judaica High School 
Sept. 29 Erev Rosh Hashanah 
Sept. 30 Rosh Hashanah 
Oct. 8 Erev Yom Kippur/Kol Nidre 
Oct. 9 Yom Kippur 
 

Shalom and L’ Shana Tova, 
���
������� , Temple President 
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Bar Mitzvah 
Shalom! My name is Max Aragon, and I 
live in Simi Valley with my parents Mark 
and Beth, along with my brother Sam 
(10) and sister Kate (1).  
 
I presently attend Valley View Middle 
School’s GATE program, and am excited 
about my emergence into high school in 
one year’s time. My hobbies include 
playing guitar, tennis, basketball,     
swimming, and hanging out with friends.  
 
On October 25, 2008, I will be presented the honor of reading 
the ancient and beautiful verses of the Torah. My bar mitzvah 
will be the day in which my status as a Jewish citizen will   
incline to be recognized as that of an adult. This means that I 
will be able to practice in religious ceremonies that were once 
unavailable to me, and will most importantly allow me to study 
and teach others the morals and mitzvahs of the Torah. 
My mitzvah projects include feeding the homeless and helping 
a troubled family by taking in their child, which has proved to 
be a major but fantastic responsibility.  
 
I hope to see you all on my special day. Shalom!   

Jewish Life Center 

This is a very challenging time for the Jewish Life Center 
Board of Directors and of course for all of us in the Jewish 
Community of Simi Valley and Moorpark. As I have stated 
before, your board of directors has put in many hours     
agonizing over every decision we make knowing every  
decision will have a long term affect on the well-being of 
the Jewish community of this area. 
 

We have entered into an escrow to sell the land at Royal 
and Corto. We are also in an escrow to hopefully purchase 
the Lutheran Church on Bonita Ave as a future home for 
CBE, CBE Preschool, and the CBE Religious Education 
Program. It is important to understand that although the two 
transactions (selling and buying) are intertwined, in essence 
they are two separate dealings. We do have the purchase of 
Bonita contingent on the sale of Royal and Corto. However 
the sale of Corto is not contingent on anything but the    
buyers’ approval and their desire to proceed at this point. 
Due to the difficult market and time we are currently in, the 
main buyer we were previously dealing with (Community 
Dynamics) has formed a partnership with another builder
(Brookfield Homes, in Orange County) in order to        
hopefully make the deal and eventual sale happen. 
 

As of this writing we are in a “wait and see” period and in 
fact, by the time this is printed, you may have more current 
news than what has been written here. By attending Friday 
night services you will get the latest developments. 
 

�����	
�����
 , JLC President 

Social Action 

It’s Mitzvah Time!! 
 
It seems that autumn often provides lots of opportunities for mitzvahs. 
This year will be no different! I have scheduled a CBE work day with 
Habitat for Humanity at their Simi Valley building site located on 
Royal Ave near Sequoia. We will work with them on September 21 
from 8:00 am to noon. Drinks, snacks and tools will be provided, all 
you have to bring is muscle and a willingness to work. Please wear 
appropriate work clothes, sturdy shoes (open toed shoes are not    
allowed on the work site) and bring a hat in case we are working  
outside. Please contact me at sfintz@sbcglobal.net or call me at      
818-298-5433 if you can work on this day. We need to ensure that we 
have enough workers, so please let me know if you plan to be there.  
If you signed up to work at our membership open house, you do not 
need to contact me again. 
 
If you can’t work on that day and still want to help out, volunteers are 
needed Wednesdays, Fridays and Saturdays. To volunteer on a day 
other than our CBE work day you can do so at:  
http://206.168.218.84/ProjectCal.asp?o=57. Volunteers must be 16 
years or older and those 16-18 must have on-site adult supervision.  
 
We will participate in Sova’s annual food drive for High Holidays. 
There will be collection bags available at all High Holidays services. 
Please take a bag, fill it up with food and place it in the barrels      
provided at Mt Sinai. If you cannot bring your bag of food to High 
Holiday services, you can also leave it at the Temple. 
 
Relay for Life will be Oct 11 and 12. A sign-up schedule is available 
at the Temple. As in the past we’ll need to have at least one walker on 
the track at all times for a 24 hour period, so we need lots and lots of 
help. Please sign the schedule for the time you want to walk and   
contact me to receive an information packet. You’ll need to complete 
registration and waiver forms and donate at least $10 to be a walker. 
You can register on-line at http://relay.acsevents.org/site/TR/
RelayForLife/RelayForLifeCaliforniaDivision?fr_id=6780&pg=entry. 
Select Join a Team and enter “CBE Walkers” as the name of the team. 
If you register on-line please remember to get a waiver form from me 
to save you time at the gate. Look for the photo of some of our team   
members from last year on our team page and see how much fun we 
had – you won’t want to miss it this year!! I also have forms for    
Luminarias and should have bags soon that you can decorate. If you 
would like to decorate your bags, please contact me and I’ll get them 
to you. 
 
Mitzvah Day will be November 2. If anyone has any projects to   
suggest, please send me an e-mail. 
 
We continue to volunteer to Feed the Needy the third Saturday of 
every month. Thanks to the Men’s Club and the JLC board who took 
the lead for this task for the last 2 months. Our various affiliates have 
graciously stepped up to take the lead for the next several months, but 
we can always use more volunteers. If you would like to gather a 
group of family and/or friends to plan, purchase, cook and serve the 
meal please send me an e-mail at sfintz@sbcglobal.net. 
 
Simi Valley has several programs in place to help our homeless and 
needy residents. If you need assistance or know someone who does, 
you can access a directory of available services on-line at 
www.simivalley.org. 
 
Your Mitzvah Maven, 

����	�������
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TOP 10 REASONS FOR JOINING  
THE CHOIR  

 1.  You enjoy singing and want to form attachments with 
others who enjoy singing. 
  
2.  You want to learn more about music. 
  
3.  You want to learn more about prayer. 
  
4.  You want to learn more about Hebrew.  (Reading  
Hebrew not required. Everything is transliterated into 
English.) 
  
5.  Want to participate more in the service and get good 
seats. 
  
6.  You need an outlet for expressing yourself. 
  
7.  You need an occasional night away from the daily 
grind. 
  
8.  You don't have a budget for therapy.  (Remember, 
music "soothes the savage soul.") 
  
9.  You're ready to try your singing outside the shower 
and the car. 
  
10. You've thought about it a million times. 
  

(Contact Irwin Cohen at 526-8432, or  
IrwinLCO@aol.com) 

Membership 
Where do you turn when you have a Jewish Milestone - 
a birth, bar or bat mitzvah, confirmation, marriage, 
death? You turn to the temple, of course! And what   
temple are you going to choose? You have Congregation 
B’nai Emet right here in Simi Valley. 
 

Without the support of our local Jewish families a     
congregation cannot exist. Membership is necessary if 
Jewish religious and community services are to be   
available to you in the Simi-Moorpark Community.  
Our priorities and needs change as we go through  
different stages of our lives, but consistency and  
accessibility to a temple form the foundation we always 
need. We ask everyone to help with this reality - not just 
a few Board members or those who attend services 
weekly. No matter how often you use the temple’s  
services, it is the responsibility of all of us to keep them 
available to us when we do need or want them, and for 
our future generations so the temple will be here for 
them as well. 
 

Please get your membership forms in as soon as possible 
so your High Holyday tickets can be mailed to you in a 
timely manner. Early school registration also helps with 
the set- up of classroom assignments. 
 

Looking forward to seeing you at the temple! 
 

�����������������
Membership V.P. 

We meet on the second Sunday of each month, and the 
fourth Sunday for breakfast at 9:00 AM. We look forward 
to meeting anyone new. Please bring a friend. 
  

We will be doing Simi Valley Days September 10-14.    
We will need lots of manpower. Note that Friday and  
Saturday we are closing an hour earlier than last year. We 
should start cleaning up at about 10 on those nights and 
on Wednesday and Thursday start cleaning up at 9. I will 
send out an email, so people can sign up. 
  

Hopefully, we will be blessed with help from Sisterhood. 
Last year was great. Please become involved. 
  

There are so many people who have worked so hard for 
the Temple. This is the year for the Men's Club to become 
stronger than ever. Please, tell a friend, and let's grow. 
  

Shalom, and I hope you care to make a difference this 
year! 
  

Thanks. 
�	����	
��	��	� , President 
syd2karli@aol.com 

Men’s Club Back to Schul Night 

Friday September 5 is Back to Shul night.  It all begins 
with a potluck dinner at 5:30 PM, followed by a family       
service at 7 PM.  Come meet the 2008-2009 temple 
board, see friends you haven't seen all summer, welcome 
new members, and make new friends.  
 
 A-J    main course  
  K-R    dessert  
   S-Z    side dishes  
 
Please bring enough for 10 people. 
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Women of CBE 
Shana Tovah, 
 

As the year winds down and we look forward to the high holidays - I hope that you will join the Women of CBE as our new    
membership year begins.  If you have been a member then please rejoin us - we love having you as part of our group. If you have 
not been a member, then this is the time to become part of this amazing group of women who are the heart and soul of CBE.  We 
have an exciting year of events planned - all of which include eating, raising money for the Temple and having fun. 
  

As a paid up member you are invited to our lovely members’ dinner on Tuesday, September 9 in the beautiful backyard of 
Mischelle Ray. The food will be from the L.A. Lasagna Company, which means it will be delicious and plentiful! 
 

We had a very nice brunch on August 17. Thanks to all of the people who helped to make the event so great:  Deborah Bass, Penny 
Neugroschl, Ronnye Sacks, Geri Brandler, Ruth Ann Rossman and Meridith Patera. 
 

Mazel Tov to Carole Fineberg - our Woman of the Year. Carole has done a great deal for the Sisterhood and for the Temple over 
the years, including serving as Sisterhood President and Temple President.  She is truly a treasure! If you would like to attend the 
Organizations Assembly honoring Carole, please see the article on page 7 of this issue. 
 

Our Hanukkah Boutique will be held on November 23. For vendor information, contact Meridith Patera at mspatera@earthlink.net 
 

We were happy to be able to present a check recently to the CBE Board for $2000 to help with temple expenses. Remember, by 
supporting Sisterhood, you are supporting your congregation. 
 

B'shalom, 
Carla J. Shaw, President, Women of CBE 
carlajshaw@yahoo.com   310.500.5311 

June 27, 2008 
The Schleien Family in honor of Joshua’s bar mitzvah 
The Nadler Family in honor of Ofer’s birthday 
Stacy & Eric Cohen in honor of Joshua’s birthday 
The Poehls Family in honor of Barbara’s birthday 
 

July 4, 2008 
The Poehls Family in honor of Bob’s birthday 
The Ribstein Family in honor of Karen’s birthday 
 

July 11, 2008 
The Family of Adam Patrella in honor of his bar mitzvah 
The Sternberg Family in honor of Judy’s birthday 
Eric and Stacy Cohen in honor of their 21st anniversary 
 

July 25, 2008 
Meridith Patera in honor of Sam’s 23rd birthday 
Sheldon and Joann Liebmann in honor of Joann’s  
 birthday & Sheldon & Joann’s 56th wedding 
 anniversary 
Wolf and Nubia Escher in honor of their 26th anniversary 
Earl & Carol Rosado in honor of their 27th anniversary 
 

August 1, 2008 
The Shilkoff Family in honor of Melissa, Lillian and 
 Lindsey receiving their Bat Or awards, Melissa’s 
 11th birthday, and in memory of Larry’s mom, 
 and Jordan and Melissa’s bubbie, Frances. 
The Knecht Family in honor of Lillian, Lindsey, and 
 Melissa’s Bat Or Award 
The London Family in honor of Lindsey, Lillian, and 
 Melissa’s Bat Or Award 
The Nusbaum Family in honor of David’s birthday 

The Brandler Family in honor of Mark’s & Regina’s 
 birthdays and Regina & Terry’s first wedding 
 anniversary 
The Mutal Family in honor of Mark’s 30th birthday 
The Rosenstein Family in honor of Peter and Jennifer’s 
 anniversary 
The Tellio Family in honor of Sheldon & Joan  
 Liebmann’s 56th anniversary 
 

August 8, 2008 
Meridith Patera in honor of the birthdays of Max Patera, 
 who is 21, and Carla Shaw, who is slightly 
 older. 
The Tellio Family in honor of Brandon & Melisa’s  
 birthday 
Steve & Susie Fintz in honor of their 18th anniversary 
The Hollander Family in honor of the birthdays of  
 Andrew Hollander and Danny Jordan 
The Forman Family in honor of Michelle’s birthday 
Herschel and Laura Berger in honor of their 19th  
 anniversary 
 

August 15, 2008 
The Micon Family in honor of Shoshana’s bat mitzvah 
The Rossman Family in honor of Gabriel’s birthday and 
 in memory of Laura and Dianne 
 

August 22, 2008 
The Shore Family in honor of Erin’s bat mitzvah 
The Tepfer Family in honor of Louis’s birthday 
Charlotte Shore in honor of Erin Shore's bat mitzvah 

Oneg Sponsors 
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Religious School 

Welcome to the 2008-2009 Religious School Year at 
CBE. 
 
My name is Lisa Marlow and I am VP of the Religious 
School. We are looking forward to seeing many familiar 
faces and some new ones too. 
 
Meridith Patera and the other teachers have been busy  
planning a very exciting year. Our goal is to deepen  
the Jewish experience and knowledge of students in  
order to strengthen their faith in God, love of Torah  
and identification with the Jewish people through  
involvement in the synagogue and participation in  
Jewish life. 
 
The first day of Sunday school is September 7 and  
Judaica High begins Monday September 8 

ALL SUNDAY CLASSES WILL MEET AT THE 
NORTH CAMPUS THIS FALL. All students will  
attend from 9 AM – 12 PM, with B’nai Mitzvah Class 
from 12:15-1:15.  Judaica High will still be at the  
temple. 

The religious school parents group will be having its first 
meeting soon. Watch for more info to come home with 
your children. 
 
Shalom, 
 

��������
���

Havurah 

This has been a good month for Havurah. CBE has four 
active Havurahs and we are setting up a singles group, 
young married with kids, and senior Havurahs.  
 

Applications are in the membership packets. We  
received one back and are waiting for more. Anyone 
interested in starting or joining a Havurah should contact 
me.  
 

Best regards,  
�	��������
	��  
(805) 529-5295 home  
(805) 338-3168 cell  

The Women of CBE enjoyed their  
Get-to-know-us Brunch on August 17.  

Deborah and Carla did a lovely,  
delicious job!   
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THE JEWISH FEDERATION  
HONORS CAROLE FINEBERG 

SEPTEMBER 18TH 
To Be One of Several Recognized for  

‘Making a Difference’  
 

The Jewish Federation Valley Alliance 
will honor Congregation B’nai Emet’s own  
Carole Fineberg on September 18th at the Warner Center 
Marriott in Woodland Hills. The annual Organizations 
Assembly, an event of The Jewish Federation Valley 
Alliance Women’s Department, serves to honor out-
standing women who have made a difference in the Jew-
ish community. 
 
This year’s honorees, a distinguished collection of 
women representing Jewish organizations throughout the 
valley communities, have each made a significant impact 
toward improving the lives of others. Collectively, these 
efforts help fulfill the live-saving work of the Federation, 
which identifies and funds social service, educational 
and humanitarian needs locally, in Israel and around the 
world. Through its network of agencies and its programs, 
the Federation helps alleviate Jewish poverty, provide 
emergency relief, ensure a Jewish future, and support the 
greater Los Angeles community. 
 
Carole Fineberg served as President 
of CBE for three years and led us 
through some very turbulent times. She 
has also served as Sisterhood President 
and has held, and continues to hold, 
many positions on our Sisterhood and 
Temple Boards. She is a valued member of the JLC 
Board. She was instrumental in starting the CBE Choir. 
She supports all Temple events, contributing in so many 
ways. She also reaches out to the community - even 
helping to start a new Hadassah in Simi Valley. We are 
so fortunate to have someone as special as Carole in our 
Temple - she is a loving and generous person and we 
thank her so very much. 
 
CBE members are encouraged to attend and support 
Carole Fineberg’s work for our community.  
Reservations ($50 per person plus a minimum $18 gift  
to The Jewish Federation) are required and can be made 
by contacting Arden Taubman of The Jewish Federation 
Valley Alliance at 818-464–3221 or  
ATaubman@JewishLA.org. You can also ask Arden 
how to order a full-color Honoree Certificate for $18 to 
be mailed to Carole. 
 
 
 
 

Recent Donations 

Building Fund 
Jeff and Arlene Nolke – in memory of Irwin Katz 
Mt. Sinai Memorial Park and Mortuary 
 

Memorial Donations 
Bob and Tami Finkbeiner – in memory of Joe and Ruetta 
   Orloff and Fritz Finkbeiner 
Thomas and Miriam Hintz – in memory of  
   Lawrence Chusid 
Sanford and Gloria Friedman – in memory of Carl Oliver 
Anthony and Laura Luskin – in memory of  
   Abraham Pichkhadze 
Jeffrey and Barbara Wohlner – In memory of  
   Norman Wohlner 
 

Tribute Donation 
Carl and Diane Polesky – in honor of  
         Penny Neugroschl’s 70th Birthday 
. 

Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund 
Robert and Judy Sternberg 
 

Choir Fund Donations 
Harold and Theresa Protter – in honor of Adam’s          
    Bar Mitzvah 
 

JLC Donations 
Lloyd and Carole Picker – in memory of Manuel and  
    Lee Lieber 
Robert and Rhoda Cramer – in memory of Harold and  
    Curtis Picker 
Teresa Picker – in memory of Curtis Picker 
 

Preschool Donations 
Libby Scop – in memory of Daniel Scop 
 

General Donations 
Wilbur Brown 
Nate and Margaret Nusbaum 
Women of CBE – Donation from Wine Tasting         
     Fundraiser 
 

Cantor Concert Donations 
Tel Set Communications 

����������	�
�����
��
�	������������������ �� 
������

�

����������	�
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From left: Lindsey London, Lillian Knecht and 
Melissa Shilkoff help Rabbi Michele Paskow lead  

the service for Congregation B'nai Emet's Girl  
Scout Shabbat, at which they received their  

Bat Or Awards on August 1.  

From left: Junior Girl Scouts Lindsey London,  
Lillian Knecht and Melissa Shilkoff receive their  

Bat Or Awards at Congregation B'nai Emet's  
August 1st Shabbat service as their parents  

and Rabbi Michele Paskow look on.  

Rabbi Shimon & Carol Paskow are leading a two-week 
trip to Israel. They will visit Tel Aviv, Jaffa, Kibbutz Yad  
Mordechai, Jerusalem, Masada, Tiberias, Safed, Haifa, 
Acre, Rosh HaNikra, swim in the Dead Sea and take a 
boat ride on the Sea of Galilee. 
 
With special emphasis on Jerusalem, the group will see 
the Dead Sea Scrolls, the ancient Western Wall and the  
tunnel under the Western Wall, the Chagall windows,  
the Knesset, museums, Yad Vashem Memorial of the  
Holocaust, Hebrew University, recently excavated caves 
and many other interesting historic and archaeological  
sites holy to Jews, Christians and Muslims. 
 
Accommodations will be in 5-star deluxe hotels with 
breakfast every morning and gourmet dinners in exciting  
restaurants every evening. Transportation around the 
country will be in a deluxe motor coach. Special  
arrangements can be made for a Bar or Bat-Mitzvah,  
anniversaries or other celebrations. 
 
For more information contact Rabbi Shimon Paskow at 
(805) 492-3421 or via Rabbi Michele Paskow at 
rav.michal@verizon.net. 

VISIT ISRAEL WITH  
RABBI SHIMON & CAROL PASKOW,  

NOV. 2, 2008 

PAID MINISTRY JOB OPPORTUNITY  
 

 
Position Description:  
Public Action to Deliver Shelter (PADS) Coordinator 
2 part-time shifts – Monday through Thursday and Friday 
through Sunday. Minimum hours are 7:45 p.m. to 9:30 p.m. 
 
Description:  
Oversee the PADS winter shelter program from October 15th 
through April 15th . 
 
Experience Required:  
Prefer experienced person working with the homeless and 
near homeless. 
 
Must possess good judgment in stressful situations. 
 
Minimum Education  and Skills Required:  
High School diploma. 
Strong interpersonal skills. 
 
Please contact the Director, Betty Eskey at the  
Samaritan Center to schedule an interview.  
Office 579-9166 or Cell 907-1299. 
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Birthdays 

9/1 Judy Epstein 
9/1 Nirit Levy 
9/1 Mitchell Salberg 
9/2 Jessica Schneider 
9/3 Ariella Sion 
9/6 Eliot Epstein 
9/6 Elena Hananel 
9/7 Alexis Tait 
9/8 Sandra Weinstein 
9/10 Phyllis Krakauer 
9/12 Debbie Knecht 
9/13 Melinda Mittelman 
9/13 Steven Mittelman 
9/14 Samantha Friedman 
9/15 Gabe Katell 
9/16 Louis Knecht 
9/17 Daryn Berger 
9/17 Steven Charton 
9/21 Steven Sherden 

9/22 Noah Schleien 
9/23 Elizabeth Anna Sternberg 
9/26 Jesse Doctrow 
9/29 Lindsey London 
9/29 Michael Mittelman 
9/30 Erica Nadler 
10/1 Peter Rosenstein 
10/1 Leanna Smith 
10/2 Eileen Luskin 
10/4 Rachel Dager 
10/7 Rachel Ostrowiecki 
10/7 Lori Sherden 
10/8 Joshua Forman 
10/9 Carole Fineberg 
10/11 Nir Levy 
10/12 Mark Aragon 
10/13 Dustin Breiter 
10/13 Leah Rosado 
10/14 Heather Foster 

10/14 Alan Leon 
10/16 Ariel Ostrowiecki 
10/16 Adam Protter 
10/16 Jessica Stafford 
10/17 Catherine Holst 
10/18 Colby Glazer 
10/18 Kaylee London 
10/18 Bethany Poehls 
10/19 Jessica Sion 
10/19 Anita Strassner 
10/20 Theresa Protter 
10/21 Samuel Micon 
10/25 Bobbie Sion 
10/28 Cherie Bordo 
10/28 Kathy Smith 
10/29 Gerald Hasson 
10/29 Jordan Strassner 
10/31 Shari Schultz 
10/31 Julie Stafford 

Anniversaries 

9/10  Jeff and Tara Schleien 
9/12  Steve and Ruth Ann Rossman 
9/23  John and Judy Roesch 
10/2  Jerry and Maura Ostrowiecki 
10/6  Stefan and Marion Leon-Doten 
10/7  Eric and Michelle Levine 
10/8  Jeffrey and Barbara Wohlner 
10/11  Todd and Lindy Schneider 
10/12  Jerry and Marla Bergmann 
10/18  Wayne and Shari Schultz 
10/18  Dellon and Lisa Strommen 
10/19  Larry and Cindy Shilkoff 
10/20  Mitchell and Lynn Salberg 
10/24  Michael Mutal & Julie Bienenfeld 
10/25  Fred and Phyllis Krakauer 
10/26  Seymour and Rochelle Botan 

Tired of high gas prices?  Hate to drive at night?  Car in the shop?  
Don't let any of those things stop you from coming to services.  

Max Patera would like to match up drivers and riders from different areas.  
If you are interested in getting or giving a ride to temple, contact Max at  

maxy_david@lycos.com  or (805)298-0702. 
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“Kvelling Korner” 
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Yahrzeits 

9/1 Frances Shilkoff  Elul 1 
9/2 Frank August  Elul 2 
9/2 Victor Ringer  Elul 2 
9/4 Barbara Ann Kitt  Elul 4 
9/5 David Breiter  Elul 5 
9/5 Jean Epstein   
9/5 Sylvan Greenwald Elul 5 
9/5 Jeff Levin  Elul 5 
9/5 Harry Shaw  Elul 5 
9/6 Irene Goldhammer Elul 6 
9/6 Phillip Goodman  Elul 6 
9/7 Pearl Gelman  Elul 7 
9/7 Leonard Hollander Elul 7 
9/7 Leonard W. Hollander Elul 7 
9/7 Sol Pearce  Elul 7 
9/7 Marlene Reese  Elul 7 
9/8 Seymour Gold  Elul 8 
9/9 Harold Ducker   
9/9 Ann Glassman Cohen Elul 9 
9/10 Oscar Bromberger   
9/10 Benjamin Wiseman Elul 10 
9/12 J.G. Neugroschl   
9/12 Alvin Posnick  Elul 12 
9/13 Rudolph Edelstein   
9/13 Dorothy Finnk  Elul 13 
9/14 Sandford Scharf  Elul 14 
9/16 Sarah Kaufman  Elul 16 
9/16 Solomon Sussman Elul 16 
9/17 Martin Abrams  Elul 17 
9/17 Ada Scheinert  Elul 17 
9/18 Harry Bercow  Elul 18 
9/18 Sandford Scharf   
9/18 Tim Wolff  Elul 18 
9/19 Rose Fleischmann Elul 19 
9/20 Audrey Gramowitz   
9/20 George Ribstein  Elul 20 
9/20 Barbara Rosen  Elul 20 
9/21 Dixie Cohen  Elul 21 
9/21 Lynn Marlow  Elul 21 
9/22 Manny Baker  Elul 22 
9/22 Gerhard Heimann  Elul 22 
9/22 Donald J. Schwartz Elul 22 
9/23 Armin Hollander  Elul 23 
9/27 Philip Landau  Elul 27 
9/27 Herman Leon  Elul 27 
9/27 Anne Sussman  Elul 27 
9/28 Evelyn Levin  Elul 28 

9/28 Harry Troop  Elul 28 
9/28 Selma Wollman  Elul 28 
9/29 Hyman Chait  Elul 29 
9/29 Elsa Fleischmann  Elul 29 
9/29 David McMoyler  Elul 29 
9/29 Meyer Rabinek  Elul 29 
9/30 Cathy Mittelman  Tishrei 1 
10/2 Jennie Sylvia Lindenbaum Tishrei 3 
10/2 Douglas A. Millings Tishrei 3 
10/3 Rivka Aisenman  Tishrei 4 
10/3 Harry Gerson  Tishrei 4 
10/3 Eileen Stern  Tishrei 4 
10/6 Paul Charton  Tishrei 7 
10/6 Louis Karoff  Tishrei 7 
10/7 Morris Feldman  Tishrei 8 
10/7 Sophie Hammerman Tishrei 8 
10/7 Minnie Wegman  Tishrei 8 
10/7 Harry Wollman  Tishrei 8 
10/9 Jacob Brenwasser  Tishrei 10 
10/9 Margaret Brenwasser Tishrei 10 
10/9 Judith Gail Karoff Tishrei 10 
10/9 Isaak Pichkhadze  Tishrei 10 
10/9 Ester Rabinek  Tishrei 10 
10/11 Esther Cohen  Tishrei 12 
10/11 Frances Frankl  Tishrei 12 
10/14 Violet Widdes  Tishrei 15 
10/16 Joseph Berkowitz  Tishrei 17 
10/16 Benno Epstein   
10/19 Shirley Hoffberg  Tishrei 20 
10/21 Joseph Sweet  Tishrei 22 
10/22 Walter Ascher  Tishrei 23 
10/22 Martin Dubin  Tishrei 23 
10/23 Richard Glassman Tishrei 24 
10/23 Bob Kaminsky  Tishrei 24 
10/23 Mimi Wershow  Tishrei 24 
10/24 Elaine Forrest  Tishrei 25 
10/24 Gussie Gold  Tishrei 25 
10/27 Dorothy Tucker  Tishrei 28 
10/28 Helene Bromberger   
10/28 Samuel Bromberger   
10/29 Erna Ascher  Tishrei 30 
10/29 Edythe Anita Friedman Tishrei 30 
10/29 Miriam Landau  Tishrei 30 
10/30 Marian Karoff  Heshvan 1 
10/30 Ida Krasnow  Heshvan 1 
10/30 Ida Moses  Heshvan 1 
10/30 Frances Weiss  Heshvan 1 
10/31 Isadore Philip Moses Heshvan 2 

Please check the current 
Yahrzeit information   
on the data sheet you 
received in your      
membership packet. 
Verify its accuracy and 
call the office with any 
changes or new Yahrzeit 
information.  

During the year, you will 
receive reminders for 
upcoming Yahrzeit 
dates. We want to have 
complete and accurate 
information.  

Call Michael Hollander 
with any questions     
regarding Yahrzeit data.  

Thank you. 

 

How to observe a Yahrzeit at C.B.E 
Light a 24-hour memorial candle in your home at sundown on the   
evening that begins the yahrzeit (anniversary of death.) It is also      
customary to attend Shabbat services at Temple and recite the Kaddish. 
At Congregation B’nai Emet, names of your loved ones are read on the 
Friday evening before the Yahrzeit. If you observe the Gregorian 
(English) date, the name will be read following the yahrzeit date. It is 
suggested that you make a contribution to the Temple so that the    
memory of your loved one can be honored with an act of love and  
kindness. 

Condolences 

Tarah Schleien and family on the passing of Tara’s 
grandmother, Rae Sessler. 
 
Mark Gould and family on the passing of Mark’s father, 
Harry Gould. 
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Send a thoughtful greeting for sympathy, birthdays,                   
congratulations, or just to reach out to someone! 
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Imagine Your Ad Here 
 
 

Business Card size 
$100.00 per year 
$45.00 for 1 issue 
 
1/4 page ad  
$165.00 per year  
$65.00 for 1 issue 
 
1/2 page ad  
$265.00 per year  
$95.00 for 1 issue 
 
Full page flyer  
$420.00 per year  
$130.00 for 1 issue 
 
 

Call Temple office 
For more information 

 

Hanukkah Boutique - November 2 
Vendor info: mspatera@earthlink.net 
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Date  Candlelighting  Service    Torah Portion 
Sept.5/6 Elul      6:57 PM  Family Service 7 PM  Shoftim—Deut. 16:18-21:9 
Sept. 12/13 Elul     6:48 PM  Shabbat Service 8 PM  Ki Teitzei—Deut. 21:10-25:19 
Sept. 19/20 Elul     6:38 PM  Shabbat Service 8 PM  Ki Tavo—Deut. 26:1-29:8 
Sept. 26/27 Elul     6:28 PM  Shabbat Service 8 PM  Nitzavim—Deut. 29:9-30:20 
Sept 29/1 Tisrei     6:24 PM  Erev Rosh Hashana 8 PM 
Sept 30 (Tuesday)   Rosh Hashana 5769 10 AM 
 
Oct. 3/5 Tishrei     6:18 PM  Family Service 7 PM  Vayeilech—Deut. 31:1-31:30 
Oct 8/10 Tishrei    6:11 PM  Erev Yom Kippur (Kol Nidre) 8 PM 
Oct. 9 (Thursday)   Yom Kippur  10 AM 
Oct. 10/12 Tishrei  6:09 PM  Shabbat Service 8 PM  Ha’azinu—Deut. 32:1-32:52 
Oct. 13/15 Tishrei  6:05 PM  Erev Sukkot 
Oct. 17/19 Tishrei  6:00 PM  Shabbat Service 8 PM  Sukkot 
Oct. 22/23 Tishrei    Simchat Torah 
Oct. 24/26 Tishrei  5:52 PM  Shabbat Service 8 PM  Bereshit—Gen. 1:1-6:8   
Oct. 25     Bar Mitzvah of Max Aragon 10 AM 
Oct. 31/3 Cheshvan   Shabbat Service 8 PM  Noach—Gen. 6:9-11:32 

Schedule of Services, Candle lightings, & Torah Portions 

—–Please do not delay delivery—–- 
Chai Lites Bi-Monthly Newsletter         Volume 29 Issue 6 

DATED MATERIAL  

Check out our web site at http://congregationbnaiemet.org 


